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ALUMNI

METRO ATLANTA CHAPTER





Conference Call
JSUMAC Chapter Meeting

Secretary’s Report 

    

 
Chapter Meeting Date:  April 19, 2020
Call to Order – President Kenneth Archer officially called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM.
Invocation – David Kennebrew provided the opening prayer.
Parliamentary Procedures – Keith Adams reviewed the parliamentary procedures and provided rules to making a motion. The meeting will follow the newly revised Robert’s Rules of Order and will last one hour unless a motion is accepted to extend for 15 minute increments. Committee heads are reminded to be mindful of a 2-minute limit. 

Roll Call – President - Kenneth Archer, 1st Vice President – Deborah Taylor, 2nd Vice President – Debbie Lowe, Secretary – Renee’ Slaughter, Assistant Secretary - Jerome Jones, Treasurer – Sylvester Taylor, Financial Secretary – Dylester Scott, Chaplain – David Kennebrew, Parliamentarian – Keith Adams    
 Approval of Agenda – The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. The motion was moved by Sylvester Taylor and seconded by Keith Adams to accept the agenda. The agenda was accepted as printed.
Secretary’s April 2020 Report - The minutes from the March 2020 meeting minutes were read silently. The report was brief and reporting based on Roberts Rules of Order, stating facts and voted on decisions.  The motion was made by Renee Slaughter and seconded by Jerome Jones to accept the report as printed. The motion was passed.
March 2020 Treasurer Report – Sylvester Taylor reported the March 2020 Opening Bank balance was $6,207.02. The Income for the month of March was $664.00. Expenses were $566.29. The March net amount was $97.71. The ending balance for March was $6,304.73. The Treasurer’s Report for March motion was made by Sylvester Taylor to accept the report subject to audit.
President’s Message – Kenneth Archer reported that 50/50 tickets will be open for the entire month. Jackson State University came in 1st place in the Home Depot Retool Your School Campaign in our group category. The 1st place winner in the campaign will receive $50.000. Debbie Lowe reported that Alcorn State University will chair the SWAC picnic in 2020.
2020-2021 DRAFT Budget– Sylvester Taylor presented the 2021-2021 draft budget. Chapter members were provided a copy to review as it was presented. If members have any questions, members should email Treasurer, Sylvester Taylor.
JSUNAA National Updates – Sylvester Taylor reported that JSU is following the state’s “shelter in place” guidelines for the Covid-19 pandemic. There are about 270 students on campus. These students are foreign students or students that do not have anywhere to go. The university is making sure that the students are supplied with their basic needs. There is an 8:00 PM curfew on campus and visitors must have written approval to get on campus. All summer classes will be online. May commencement has been postponed and the tentative date has been set for August 2020. August 27th is the tentative date for the JSU day of giving and the goal is to raise $400,000.
 MAC Night with the Hawks – Jerome Jones reported that the Hawks Night Out fundraiser was Saturday, March 14, 2020 @ 7:30. The event was cancelled due to Covid-19. There were a total of 33 tickets that were sold. An email was sent about the cancellation of the event from Natasha Larry. The email provided information to those persons that had purchased tickets. Those persons that had purchased a ticket had options of receiving a refund or using the ticket for another game. Also, another option is to donate your refund to the chapter. If you would like to donate your refund to the chapter, contact the fundraiser chairperson, Jerome Jones. 
JSUNAA MAC Jazz Brunch 2020 – Kenneth Archer reported that the Annual Scholarship Jazz Brunch is cancelled due to Covid-19. Deborah Taylor reported that there are things in progress to raise funds for scholarships. 

2020-2021 Election – Kenneth Archer reported that on July 1. 2020 Deborah Taylor will become president of JSUNAA MAC and Debbie Lowe will become Vice President. Because of these changes there is a vacancy in the chapter for 2nd Vice President. In order to run for this position, a member has to be financial locally and nationally. Also, the member had to be financial by December 1, 2019.  Keith Adams read the duties of the 2nd Vice President to the chapter members.

The changes to the executive board need to be because President Kenneth Archer has been elected as the Southeast Region Vice President and cannot serve as president of the chapter
50/50 -  $66.00 was collected for 50/50.  Kenneth Archer won half of the total collected ($33.00) and donated it back to the chapter. Muriel Davoll donated $34.00 to the chapter. Total donations collected is $100.00.
Attendance – The attendance total was 28.
Meeting adjourned @ 4:17PM and Released by the President The meeting beginning with Secretary’s report was recorded   ________  / ________________     (sign after every meeting)
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